
Olean City School District 
Building and Grounds Committee Meeting 
410 West Sullivan Street 
Tuesday, June 20, 2017 
12:00 p.m. 
 
Present:  Jim Padlo   Ira Katzenstein 
   Colleen Taggerty  Mark Huselstein 
   Vicki Zaleski-Irizarry 
 

 
Project updates 

 High School SHPO update; argument submitted; 4-6 week before response from SHPO 
received 

 
Possible bids for Central Receiving Building - Multiple (3) bids for under $20,000 for the windows and 
work needed? 

 Bid for window project will be rejected; will rebid in the fall 
 
Roof and Pool cost update? 

 The pool area needs to be done now; wish list items will be placed on the back burner 
 
Lights update at OIMS 

 Mark noted the cost for LED lights will be $70,000; $6,400 rebate; will not realize a huge cost 
savings; LED lights will last longer which will result in having to change out bulbs less 

 This item will be put on hold (pool area is a priority) 
 
OIMS Sign for front - Middle Schools signs that need replaced 

 All signage at the Olean Intermediate Middle School needs to be updated to reflect 
“Intermediate” 

 Mark will secure pricing 
 
Seating update for baseball field - to avoid seqra, can one be built or manufactured designed to be 
placed on the hill instead of requiring a seqra? 

 In order to see the scoreboard, attendees need to sit on the hill 

 The score needs to be replaced; what would be the best location for a new scoreboard? 

 What do we want: What is the vision? Can a rendering be done? 
 
Naming of Central Receiving Building 

 Two signs: OCSD Central Receiving; OCSD Professional Learning Center 

 Husky logo to be on signage 

 Renovations almost done; Jen Mahar and Jen Kless’ office will be relocated before the 
beginning of the 17-18 school year 

 Existing windows will be secured; window panes will be painted 
 
Other 

 WW fence needs to be repaired 
 
 
Meeting ended at 12:40 pm 
 
Next Meeting: July 18, 2017 


